

## JOHNSBURG CENTRAL SCHOOL 165 MAIN STREET NORTH CREEK, NY 12853

PHONE (518) 251-2921 FAX (518) 251-2562

April 2, 2020

Dear Johnsburg Central School Families,

As we continue to work through this challenging time, we receive new updates and information daily on the guidelines/mandates from the Federal and State Governments regarding the delivery of education. In one of Governor Cuomo's most recent executive orders, it states, while schools will remain closed until April 15, all services that have been required by the school are still in effect, including the plans that we have put into place for education. As you can see, our Spring Break falls during this time, and due to this executive order, we must still provide the same services. Teachers will be providing learning material to students via the means that have been established during the past few weeks. We also realize that we have been educating students for about a month in this new way, and your child may need to regroup and take some downtime during the time that would have been Spring Break.

We have also started to prepare for the possibility of an executive order from the Governor extending the closure of school past the April break. Teachers will continue to develop educational material, so if/when an executive order from the Governor is given, there will be no interruption to academic instruction.

We are so proud of our students, staff, and families and how they have stepped up during this difficult time. With practically no time to plan for this type of learning environment, we have all done our part to ensure that education has continued. Teachers are providing material, and students are actively taking charge of their education.

In addition, we will still be providing meals during this time. Please let us know if you would like to join the list. We started at 44 and are now well over 100 meals that we are delivering. Everyone is eligible to receive a meal.

Thank you for your patience and flexibility during these times. Stay healthy and well.

Michael J. Markwica

**Superintendent of Schools**